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Dear Mr. Solimine: 

 

Enclosed please find the Public Notice to be posted in relation to the above referenced Site.  A 

Public Notice is required pursuant to the Site Remediation Reform Act, N.J.S.A.58:10C-27g(2) 

prior to the Department executing an Administrative Consent Order (ACO) that adjusts the 

provisions of Direct Oversight (see N.J.A.C. 7:26C-14.2(b)).  The ACO for this Site is to resolve 

all enforcement matters associated with the failure to complete a remedial investigation by May 7, 

2014, the initial receptor evaluation by March 3, 2012, the LNAPL free product and interim 

remedial measure report by March 1, 2013, the remedial action report by May 6, 2021, and comply 

with Direct Oversight.  

 

Pursuant to the Site Remediation Reform Act, N.J.S.A.58:10C-27g(2), the Department may 

modify Direct Oversight requirements by publishing a written determination that modifications to 

Direct Oversight are in the public interest and protective of public health and safety and the 

environment. The Department will post the enclosed written determination and proposed 

modifications to Direct Oversight on its website within the next 5 business days and solicit public 

comments during a 30-day public comment period.  You may view the posting at 

https://www.nj.gov/dep/srp/legal/. The Department may not execute an Adjusted Direct Oversight 

ACO until any received public comments are considered and at least for 60 days after posting 

public notice. Should the Department receive public comments indicating that the proposed 

adjustments to Direct Oversight are not in the public interest and protective of public health and 

safety and the environment, the Department will consider those comments and advise you of the 

Department’s determination to enter into an Adjusted Direct Oversight ACO or not.  

 



Should you have any questions please contact Sam Rosen at (609) 633-0744 or email at 

sam.rosen@dep.nj.gov.  

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

      Ann H. Wolf, Bureau Chief 

Bureau of Enforcement and Investigations 

     

C: Sam Rosen, BEI 

 Mary Ellen Scalera, Esq. 

 Jim Barish, LSRP 


